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The Lengthening of Days 

Rev. Benjamin Broadbent 
 

On March 1, Ash Wednesday, we begin the season of Lent, 40 days plus Sundays culminating in Holy Week, and 
ending on Easter Sunday, April 16. I recently learned that the word “Lent” comes from an old word meaning 
lengthen, referring to the lengthening of days that happens in the Northern Hemisphere during Spring.  

 

Even as the days grow longer, Lent is a penitential season, that is, a time for individuals, and society as a whole, 
to name where we’ve gone wrong, to seek reconciliation with God and neighbor, and to commit anew to lives built 
around justice and peacemaking. This year, that work seems particularly urgent in light of our divisive and fear-
based politics.  

 

During Lent this year at Community Church, we will use the image of a loom to weave together “5 Spiritual Survival 
Strategies” described in an article by Wes Granberg-Michaelson of Sojourners (https://sojo.net/print/221755). 
Here’s an outline: 
 

 “Weaving Memory” (March 5) – Much of Christian faith is about remembering who we are, and who God 
is, underneath the noise of the 24 hour news cycle. 

 “Weaving Truth” (March 12) – For Christians, telling the truth is a spiritual matter, as well as the basis 
of a just social order. 

 “Weaving Community” (March 19) – Christian identity is formed in a community centered around what 
it means to pick up our cross and follow Jesus. 

 “Weaving Suffering” (March 26) – Some form of suffering, or lack of control, is necessary to teach us 
how to give control back to God. 

 

As the days lengthen, let us notice how the weft of intentional spiritual practices is woven through the warp of daily 
life to create a fabric that is both beautiful and resilient. 
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Sr. High School PF Grades 9-12 

Middle School PF Grades 6-8  

March 2017 ! !  
 

 

March 5 – Happy Birthday Ross Celebration! 

Both groups will meet after church at 11:45 and 

head to a fun activity to celebrate Ross’ birthday! 

We will return to the church by 4. Please RSVP 

by March 2, to ensure we have enough seat belts 

for the ride! 
 

Soup Suppers & Faith Journey Presentations – Tuesday evenings 

March 7 through April 4 starting at 6:15 pm. 
 
 

March 12 – Youth Lounge 

Psalm 121 – What protections do you have in your  

everyday life?  What do you protect? 
9 -10:15 AM Middle School  

6 PM High School Hang Out    6:30 -8 PM Meeting 
 

March 19 – Youth Lounge 

Romans 5:1 – There’s hope coming! Do you feel it? 
9 -10:15 AM Middle School  

6 PM High School Hang Out    6:30 -8 PM Meeting 
  

March 26 – Youth Lounge 

John 9:1-41 – Restored. Jesus said, “You have seen him.  

In fact, he is the one speaking with you.” 
9 -10:15 AM Middle School  

6 PM High School Hang Out    6:30 -8 PM Meeting 
 
 

 
 

 

Sunday Worship service at 10:30 a.m. in the Sanctuary 

The Sacrament of Holy Communion will be  

celebrated weekly during Lent 

 

 

 
March 5  1st Sunday in Lent: “Weaving Memory” 

Today all ages gather for multi-generational worship with Holy 

Communion. Our Children’s Choir, under the direction of Jenna 

Gonzales, shares the Introit, the Chancel Choir sings, and Rev. Dr. 

Benjamin J. Broadbent preaches a sermon on Matthew 4:1-11 

entitled “Remembering Whose We Are.” 
 

March 12   2nd Sunday in Lent: “Weaving Truth” 

Today we continue in the season of Lent, the Handbell Ensemble, 

directed by Karna Roa, shares worship music, and Rev. Broadbent 

preaches a sermon on Matthew 16:13-23 entitled, “The Truth is 

More Beautiful.”  
 

March 19  3rd Sunday in Lent: “Weaving Community” 

Today the Chancel Choir, directed by Brian Plaugher, sings and 

Rev. Rachel Knuth, Associate Minister of Children and Families, 

preaches on Matthew 16:24-28 a sermon entitled “A Cross-

Bearing Community.” 
 

March 26   4th Sunday in Lent: “Weaving Suffering” 

The Chancel Choir, directed by Andy DelMonte, shares worship 

music and Rev. Broadbent preaches a sermon on Matthew 26:36-

46 entitled “Grieved, Even to Death.” 
 

Coming in April… Multi-Generational Worship, Palm/Passion 

Sunday, Maundy Thursday, Good Friday, Holy Saturday, Easter 

Sunday and the season following. 



 

On Wednesday, March 1, we will 
mark the beginning of the season 
of Lent with our Ash Wednesday 
service for all ages in Faith Chapel 

followed by a simple Soup Supper in the Media Room.  
 

At 5:45 all ages are invited to an Ash Wednesday service in Faith 
Chapel.  Ashes will be available for those who would like to 
receive them as we start the 40 day journey with Jesus to 
Jerusalem and Holy Week. 
 

Immediately following the service, you are invited to join us for 
soup in the Media Room. 

 
M O R E  H O L Y  W E E K  &  E A S T E R  E V E N T S  

Following our Lenten Soup Suppers, we will 
observe Holy Week with a number of events 
for all ages. Starting with the Palm Sunday 
worship service on April 9, Maundy Thursday 
events, Good Friday, an egg hunt on Saturday 
and culminating on Easter Sunday with our 
special Easter Services on April 16.   
 
 

 

U K U L E L E  G R O U P  M E E T S  O N  F R I D A Y S  
 

The UkeStars will continue to meet on Fridays in the 
Fellowship Hall for their jam sessions and weekly 
practice from 10-11:30 AM.  For information please 
call Vicki Reno at 827-3668 or email at 
vreno@comcast.net 
 

Check us out on Facebook at:https://www.facebook.com/uccseb 
and visit our website: https://www.uccseb.org/   

Committee for Adult Education 
2017 Faith Journey & Soup Suppers  

 
 

Each year during Lent, we gather on Tuesday 
evenings to share in a simple soup supper and 
then hear one of our church members share 
his/her story and how faith has helped to shape 
that story.  Easter is April 16 and we will meet on 
the five Tuesday evenings during Lent beginning 
March 7 through April 4. 
 

In addition to planning the faith journey portion of the program, 
we are also looking to sign up soup makers for each of the five 
Tuesday evenings.  We enjoy a variety of homemade soups for 
this event and if you would like to be on the soup schedule sign 
up here: Lenten Soup Suppers. You may also sign up by sending 
an email to the church office: office@uccseb.org. . 
 

We meet in Fellowship Hall 
at 6:15 for the soup supper 
and then move to Faith 
Chapel at 7 pm for the faith 
journey.  Over the years, this 

has proven to be a meaningful experience for all who attend and 
a wonderful way to build community.  Your participation will make 
this event even more special.   
 
 

March 7 Pastor Benjamin Memorial Hall & Sanctuary. 
March 14 Kathy Mayhew Fellowship Hall & Faith Chapel 
March 21 Mike Ott  Fellowship Hall & Faith Chapel 
March 28 Debbie McCallum Fellowship Hall & Faith Chapel 
April 4 Alicia Sanchez Fellowship Hall & Faith Chapel 
 

Our presenters vary from new members to folks who have been 
with us for some years – but, in each case, you are guaranteed 
to learn something new.  We hope you will join us! 

 
L E A D E R S H I P  E V E N T   

On Saturday, March 11, from 8:00-Noon 
there will a leadership event for all involved 
in leadership roles at Community Church. To 
attend, contact Rev. Broadbent at 
pastorbenjamin@uccseb.org. 
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All women of the church are invited to attend Women's Fellowship 
which has been an important part of the Community Church since 
our church was first established in Sebastopol in 1889.  The 
group began as the "Ladies Aid Society" and was "for the purpose 
of giving aid to the Congregational Society, combining our efforts 
to give both spiritual and financial aid".  Our organization 
continues to develop and change in order to best serve the 
women of our church. 
 

With this in mind, we will be considering a future time and format 
change during our regular March general meeting.  This will be 
an opportunity for everyone to give input and complete a 
questionnaire.  Please come to share your ideas. 
 
 

Thursday, March 9: Monthly Meeting 
10 AM – Executive Board – Women’s Fellowship Office 

10:30 AM – General Meeting – Fellowship Hall  
11:15 AM – Program – Fellowship Hall – Margarette Murakami 
will share her experience living in a Japanese Internment Camp 
during WWII.  Following the presentation we will enjoy Japanese 
style snacks. 
 

Thursday. March 23: Circle Meetings 
11:30 AM- Circles 1 and 2 meet at the Sebastopol Senior 

Center for lunch.  Cost is $4.  There is a selection of 4 items-all 
delicious!  Call Dale Phillips for reservations by Monday, March 
20 at 695-0717.  

 
*If you are working on a portable craft project (ie. embroidering a 
tea towel, knitting, etc.) bring it along and the Senior Center will 
kindly allow us to work in the lunch room from 1:00-3:00 PM.  

 

 

1 Jamie Lerum 12 Owen Thomas 

 Maya Malone  Reece Thomas 

 John Carlson 15 Megan Bradley 

3 CJ Hudlow 17 Lori Babcock 

 Connie Blackstone 18 Lloyd Lerum 

4 Pam Kruse  Karyl Clenenen-Drennon 

 Jay Zimmer  Tami Hinckley 

5 Denelle Tognozzi  Sonja Leake 

 Hope Madden  Jerry Coleman 

 Krista Kalemba  Jane Austin 

 Don Victor 20 Joyce Cox 

6 Ross Galleto 22 Taylor Davison 

 Laura Emerson  Carter Bell 

7 Wendy Cunningham 23 Nao Noguchi 

8 Fannie Lanzo  Lee Davis 

 Erik Holland  Charlie Jenkins 

 Olivia Foster  Esme Arendt 

9 Julie Davis 25 Kathy Smith 

 Todd Edwards 26 Elliot Butterfield 

10 Venice DelMonte  Erin Butterfield 

 Amy Rocha  Josh Bradley 

 Sara Jordan  Olivia Stoll 

 Leslie Wood  Josephine Nirmala 

11 Joella Falkingham 27 Jim Lerum 

 Curt Nichols 28 Helen Williams 

12 Liz Junge 29 Margarette Murakami 

 Brook Embry  Rich McChesney 

 Avy Card 31 Zöe Dillard 



 
C H I L D R E N ’ S  M I N I S T R Y  

 

G O D L Y  P L AY  A N D   
S U N D A Y  S C H O O L  

 
 

Pre-School & Kindergarten (Room 5) 
 

March 5 Multi-Generational Worship Service 

March 12 Mystery of Easter 
March 19 Jesus & the Children  

March 26 Zacchaeus 
 

1st – 3rd Grade (Room 6) 
 

March 5 Multi-Generational Worship Service 

March 12 Greatest Parable (without words) 
March 19 Greatest Parable (with words, part 1) 

March 26 Greatest Parable (with words, part 2) 
 

4th & 5th Grade Sunday School (Media Room) 
 

March 5 Multi-Generational Worship Service 
March 12 Learning to Use My Bible: Gospels 
March 19 Learning to Use My Bible: Acts 
March 26  Humility Learning to Use My Bible: Epistles 
 
We are grateful for our Storytellers, Door Helpers, and Teachers 
this month: Paula Berndt, Ann Butterfield, Laurie Kellner, Jane 
Huneke, and Joyce Cox.  
 

 

 
We have updated 2017 Church Directories 
available in the church office – come pick one up!  
And if you have any changes in your contact 
information, please let Karin in the church office 
know: office @uccseb.org or 707.823.2484. 

W O R L D  D A Y  O F  P R A Y E R  
F R I D A Y  M A R C H  3       1 : 0 0 - 3 : 0 0  P M  

 

This ecumenical day of prayer is 
celebrated globally from the time the 
sun rises in the Pacific until it sets.  
This event is hosted by the women of 
the First United Methodist Church, 
1551 Montgomery Dr. in Santa Rosa.  
For more information, call Chris 
Jenkins at 829-2230. Connie 
Blackstone will be driving her van 
and if you would like a ride, call her 
at 829-3168.  

 

 
S P R I N G  T E A      M A Y  1 3  

Mark your calendars for the Women's Fellowship Spring Tea on 
Saturday, May 13.  Funds raised will 
be used to purchase new furniture 
for the Fireside Room. Call Chris 
Jenkins at 829-2230 or Kathy 
Matthies at 758-3970 if you would 

like to host a table or offer your help in any way.   
 

 

V O L U N T E E R  O P P O R T U N I T Y !  
At West County Health Centers our volunteers are fondly called 
“V-WOWs” – Volunteer Wellness Outreach Workers.  As 
members of our health care team their roles include; assisting 
patients in our reception areas, community education, homeless 
outreach, food pantries, event support, and data entry. 
Opportunities in Guerneville, Sebastopol, and Occidental 
clinics.  Please contact Rebecca Howell at (707)823-3204 Ext: 
6453 or rhowell@wchealth.org to get involved! 
 

2017  HOLOC AUS T  &  GE NOCIDE  LE CT URE  SE RIE S   
Presented at Sonoma State’s Warren Auditorium in Ives Hall on 
complete schedule at www.sonoma.edu/holocaust. 
 

mailto:rhowell@wchealth.org
http://www.sonoma.edu/holocaust


    G R I E F  S U P P O R T  G R O U P  
Join Grief Counselors Harry & Susanna Simms in 
the Fireside Room on Thursday evenings at 7PM 
as they facilitate a support group dealing with the 
pain of grief.  Losing a loved one, whether it be a 
recent loss, or from years past, can be difficult to 
process.  Please call Harry or Susanna at 829-7769 if you have 
any questions.  The group meets each Thursday at 7PM in the 
Fireside Room.  There is no charge and the group is open to all. 

 
 

 

 
 

Women’s Bible Study 
 

Women's Bible Study will meet 
on Wednesdays on March 8, 15, 
22 and March 29 in the Fireside 
Room at 10 AM.  We will be 

studying The Story of Ruth by Joan Chittister.  All women are 
invited to join the group.   Questions?  Please contact Joanne 
Matson at 823-5249.   
 

 

BAKED GOODS FOR SUNDAY COFFEE HOUR 
We need to stock up with goodies to share during our Coffee 
Hour!  If you have cookies, cake or some kind of 
treat we can serve after church, please bring it by 
the church wrapped for the freezer and we can save 
it for next Sunday.  Thanks! 

 
Minister of Music, Brian Plaugher requests that you 
take a few moments and jot down the titles of your 
favorite hymns to help with future worship planning.  
Please leave this in the collection plate or in the 
church office. 
 

 

Your Name:   
 

Favorite Hymns: ____________________________  
 

 __________________________________________________  

SUNDAY MORNING BIBLE STUDY CONTINUES 
 

Please join us Sundays at 9 am in the Fireside Room for coffee 
and Bible Study. This Spring, we are focusing on the Gospel of 
Matthew. Bring your Bible and your coffee/tea mug. Rev. 
Broadbent will start the class each Sunday morning before 
handing it off to capable discussion leaders. 
 

You don’t need to be a Bible scholar, just have the desire to delve 
into the Bible, one scripture at a time.  We hope you will join us. 
 

MEMBERS -AT -L ARGE :   
Y O U R  C O U N C I L  R E P R E S E N T AT I V E S  

Irma Bachelor (707-829-5485), Marian McDonald (707-338-
5156), Marna McKenzie (505-660-1725) and Roger Wilson 
(707.823.8944) are the Members-at-Large to the Church Council 
for this year.  If you have any issues you would like brought to the 
Council’s attention, one of the Members-at-Large can help you 
out.  Look for their bright red “Member at Large” name badge on 
Sunday mornings. 
 

RECEIVE YOUR NEWSLETTERS ONLINE  
To receive the monthly newsletter online, visit 
http://www.uccseb.org/Newsletters.php.  Go Green and sign up 
for the online newsletter.  Save paper, save postage and save 
money!  

 
 

 

 

NAME TAGS? 
 

If your name tag has come up missing, or you don’t 
have a name tag, we’d like to get one for you!  And 
if you already have your name tag, please make a 

habit of clipping it on to help all of us remember your name! 
 

To get a new or replacement name tag, print C L E A R L Y the 
first and last name you would like to see on your church name 
tag.  Leave this request in the church office or collection plate:  
 

 First Name _______________________________________ 
 

 Last Name________________________________________ 
 

http://www.uccseb.org/Newsletters.php


 
 
 
 

The next meeting of Mission & Outreach will be on Monday, 
March 6 at 7 PM in the Fireside Room. 
 

2 0 1 7  AD U L T  M I S S I O N  T R I P  T O  W E E D  
The Adult Mission Trip will, once again, be heading off to Weed, 
California to work with Habitat for Humanity to rebuild houses 
destroyed in the Boles Fire in 2014.  We can use both skilled and 
unskilled labor.  You must be able to work in a hot environment 
and tolerate group living with good humor!  The deadline to sign 
up is March 8th.  Applications are available in the church office or 
online https://www.uccseb.org/docs/2017.Adult.Mission.Trip.pdf.   
The group is limited to 18 so get your application in early or 
contact Joyce Cox (b-j-cox@att.net) and let her know you are 
planning to attend.  The cost will be $125 plus your share of gas.  
Some scholarship money is available. 

 

S A T U R D A Y  T A B L E  
On the second Saturday of each month, Mission & Outreach 
serves lunch in Fellowship Hall to our local homeless population.  
In addition to offering a hot meal, we also offer showers and bus 
passes along with some clothing items. If you would like to 
contribute to this effort, there are several ways to help:   
 

 Cash and check can be made out to the Community Church 
and designated for the homeless lunch 

 Soaps, shampoos and conditioner in sample or motel sizes 

 Thick tube socks, sweat shirts, jackets, etc. 

 Men’s walking/athletic shoes or boots 

 Tarps, rain ponchos, back packs 

 Disposable razors and shaving cream 

 Packaged toothbrushes & toothpaste 

 Hand sanitizer, Chapstick, insect repellent and sun screen 
 

S N A C K  B A G S  
Mission & Outreach invites you to participate in our Snack Bag 
program where we provide snack items to those who might not 
know where there next meal is coming from.  Single servings of 
crackers, peanut butter, juice, tuna, canned fruit and other snack 
items, can be brought to the church office. 

 

 
 

emorial Lilies will grace our chancel on Easter 
Morning, April 16.  If you would like to order one of 
these beautiful living plants, please fill out the order 

form below and drop it into the collection plate along with your 
check.  You may also leave this form and your payment in the 
church office.  The cost of each plant is $10.00.  Please make 
your check payable to the Community Church.  
 

D E A D L I N E  T O  O R D E R  E A S T E R  L I L I E S :  AP R I L  10  

 
   I wish to purchase _______ lily plant(s)     $_________ Enclosed 

                                                               ($10 each plant) 

   This lily is In Memory of ________________________________  

 
   ___________________________________________________  

 

– OR – 
 

  This lily is In Honor of __________________________________  

 
 ____________________________________________________  

 
Given by (your name) ___________________________________  

 
 ____________________________________________________  

 
 
_____ I plan to take my lily plant home after Easter 
 
 

_____ Please deliver my lily plant to a shut-in. 
 
 
 

THE DEADLINE TO ORDER  
EASTER L ILIES IS APRIL 10. 

 
 
 

 

M 
M I S S I O N  &  
O U T R E A C H  

https://www.uccseb.org/docs/2017.Adult.Mission.Trip.pdf


Generosity + Gratitude: Questions about Giving & Budgets 

Rev. Benjamin Broadbent, Senior Minister, 

and Jennifer Halleck, Bookkeeper 
 

“A budget is a mission statement.” We’re not sure who said that, 

but someone did, and it still rings true. A budget – whether of a 

household, a church, or a nation - is both a statement about what 

is important and a plan for how to bring what’s important into 

being. 
 

At the January 22 Annual Meeting of our congregation, the 

church membership approved a budget that seeks to do the 

following: 

 Continue Community Church’s tradition of inclusive and 

engaging ministry 

 Compensate staff members fairly and competitively 

 Support existing programs and develop new programs for 

all ages 

 Improve and maintain our facilities in service of church and 

wider community programs 
 

In support of the 2017 budget, 142 households pledged $326,494 

to our church’s local ministry and an additional $30,996 to wider 

mission. What a generous outpouring of support for our life and 

work together! 
 

As we live into the 2017 budget, we want to address a few 

questions that church members are asking: 

What is the best way to pay my pledged offering? A check in 

the offering plate or sent to the church office works well. Many 

members report that giving through their bank’s “Bill Pay” service 

is convenient and helps them stay consistent. 
 

How often should I make a payment on my pledge? It depends 

on your situation. Some folks make an annual gift. Others give 

throughout the year. Most folks make a regular monthly gift, 

which can help us better predict income flow throughout the year. 

What if something changes and I need to adjust the pledge I 

made? Just let us know, specifically Jennifer Halleck, our 

Bookkeeper, at financial@uccseb.org or 707.823.2484, x103. 
 

What’s the difference between local church ministry and 

wider mission? The local church ministry portion of our budget 

(formerly called “operating”) includes personnel, facility, and 

program expenses. The wider mission portion of the budget 

includes funds directed outside our local congregation, including 

the InterChurch Food Pantry ($15,000) and our congregation’s 

Basic Support of the wider settings of our denomination, the 

United Church of Christ ($9,000). 
 

If I designated a gift to a special mission such as the Inter-

Church Pantry, will my gifts go there? Yes, in fact, your pledge 

made it possible for us to increase our overall giving to the Food 

Pantry from $12,755 in 2016 to $15,000 in 2017. 

 
 

IN TER ESTED  IN  JOIN IN G? 
 

 

New Member Orientation will be held after worship on Sunday, 

May 7, from 11:45-1:45 in the Media Room of the Pilgrim Center. 

Lunch will be included and childcare available upon request. 

During this program, you will learn about the history and 

theology of our denomination, the United Church of Christ, as 

well as the identity and traditions of our local congregation. Come 

with questions! 
 

RSVP, including childcare request, to office@uccseb.org by 

Wednesday, May 3, so that we can plan for your participation.   
 

New Members will join in a ceremony that is part of our 10:30 

worship service on Sunday, May 21. We look forward to seeing 

you! 

 

mailto:financial@uccseb.org


C H I L D R E N ’ S  C H O I R  
Our Children’s Choir is rebooting under the 
direction of Jenna Gonzales, with Vera Patten on 
keyboard! Children ages 3-10 are welcome to join 
the Children’s Choir, meeting in the Choir Room 
on Sunday mornings from 9am-10:15am.  
Parents, we will be asking you to sign-in and sign-
out your child from rehearsals every Sunday.  

Also, choir parents please sign up to bring a healthy peanut-free 
snack for the choir children one Sunday this spring—Jenna has 
a sign-up sheet with dates on a clipboard in the choir room.  For 
further information, please contact Jenna Gonzales at 
sirijenna@gmail.com.  
 

M A D D  C A M P  
Save the Date! Our Music Art Dance and Drama (MADD) Camp 
will be June 19-23, 9am-12noon for 4-10 year olds. Plus on June 
26, a special MADD Camp worship presentation! 
 

Join our MADD Camp Planning Team! We are looking for a team 
of 4 people to plan the theme and flow of the camp, who will also 
help recruit Adult Camp Helpers.  Join our Youth Director, Ross 
Galleto and Pastor Rachel as we plan the camp! Please contact 
Pastor Rachel for more information: rachelknuth@uccseb.org.  
 

O N E  G R E A T  H O U R  O F  S H A R I N G  
March 26 and April 2 

 

One Great Hour of Sharing is the Lenten Offering 
of the United Church of Christ that supports 
disaster, refugee, and development actions 
throughout the world. When a disaster strikes or 
people are displaced or made refugees by 
violence or extreme poverty, you are part of the 
immediate response and of the long-term 
recovery. Through OGHS you engage in holistic 
development programs including health care, 
education, agriculture, food sustainability, micro-
financing and women’s empowerment. Through 
OGHS you are there to help. 

Please give generously on March 26 and April 2 when we receive 
the One Great Hour of Sharing offering at the Community Church 
of Sebastopol. 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Northern California Nevada Conference  
United Church of Christ 

Summer Camps 2017  

At Camp Cazadero 

You & Me Camp (E N T E R I N G G R A DE S 1-3 ) July 7-9 
You & Me Camp is a great experience for first-time campers!  Go 
to camp with a parent, grandparent, favorite aunt/uncle or other 
adult!  Each adult may bring up to 3 children, entering grades 1-
3.  Each child may bring up to 2 adults.  Check out registration 
and special pricing at www.ncncucc.org.  Plus we offer a great 
Apple Pie Scholarship for our You & Me Campers! 

 

Junior Camp (E N T E R IN G  G R A D ES  4-6) July 16-22 

Jr. High Camp (E N T E R I N G  G RA D ES  7-9)  July 23- 29 

Sr. High Camp (E N T E R I N G  G RA D ES  10-12) July 9-15 

Counselor in Training (G R A D E  12+) July 16-22 
 

At Camp Tamarack 

Junior/Jr. High Camp (E N T E R I N G  G RA D E S  5-8 ) July 16-22 

Sr. High Camp (E N T E R I N G  G RA D ES  9-12) July 23-29 
 

 

Check www.ncncucc.org for more information and to download 
registration and health forms. 

 

Apple Pie Scholarships are available for all our campers – call 
the church office to sign up to help at our Apple Pies event  

(Aug 10-13) and earn $$ for camp! 
 

 

Community Church of Sebastopol’s FAMILY CAMP: 
September 1-2-3, 2017 

Mark your calendar now so you don’t miss out on all the fun! 
 

mailto:sirijenna@gmail.com
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http://www.ncncucc.org/


 
 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

26 

9:00 AM Adult Sunday School  

9:00 AM Children's Choir  

9:00 AM Middle School Youth  

10:30 AM Worship & Children's Ministry  

11:30 AM Pancake Party & Silent 

Auction  

27 28 1 

4:45 PM Handbell Practice  

5:45 PM Ash Wednesday 

Service  

6:15 PM Soup Supper  

7:00 PM Church Council 

Meeting  

2 

7:00 PM Grief Group  

7:15 PM Chancel Choir  

3 

10:00 AM 

UkeStars  

 

1:00 PM World 

Day of Prayer 

at 1st United 

Methodist 

Santa Rosa  

4 

5           1st Sunday of Lent 

9:00 AM Adult Sunday School  

9:00 AM Children's Choir  

10:30 AM Worship & Children's Ministry  

11:45 AM High School Youth  

11:45 AM Middle School Youth  

6 

7:00 PM 

Mission & 

Outreach  

7 

6:15 PM Soup 

Supper  

 

7:00 PM Faith 

Journey  

8 

10:00 AM Women's Bible 

Study  

4:45 PM Handbell Practice  

9 

10:00 AM WF Board  

10:30 AM WF Meeting  

11:15 AM WF Program  

6 PM Worship Planning 

7:00 PM Grief Group  

7:15 PM Chancel Choir  

10 

10:00 AM 

UkeStars  

11 

8:00 AM 

Leadership 

Event  

 

11:30 AM 2nd 

Saturday Lunch  

12       2nd Sunday of Lent 

9:00 AM Adult Sunday School  

9:00 AM Children's Choir  

9:00 AM Middle School Youth  

10:30 AM Worship & Children's Ministry  

6:00 PM High School Youth  

13 14 

4 PM Pastor 

Relations 

Committee 
 

6:15 PM Soup 

Supper  
 

7:00 PM Faith 

Journey  

15 

10:00 AM Women's Bible 

Study  

4:45 PM Handbell Practice  

7:00 PM Board of Trustees 

Meeting  

 

Newsletter Deadline 

16 

7:00 PM Grief Group  

7:15 PM Chancel Choir  

17 

10:00 AM 

UkeStars  

18 

19       3rd Sunday of Lent 

9:00 AM Adult Sunday School  

9:00 AM Children's Choir  

9:00 AM Middle School Youth  

10:30 AM Worship & Children's Ministry  

6:00 PM High School Youth  

20 21 

6:15 PM Soup 

Supper  

 

7:00 PM Faith 

Journey  

22 

10:00 AM Women's Bible 

Study  

4:45 PM Handbell Practice  

23 

11:30 AM WF Circles 

Lunch at the Sebastopol 

Senior Center  

7:00 PM Grief Group  

7:15 PM Chancel Choir  

24 

10:00 AM 

UkeStars  

25 

26       4th Sunday of Lent 

One Great Hour of Sharing Offering 

9:00 AM Adult Sunday School  

9:00 AM Children's Choir  

9:00 AM Middle School Youth  

10:30 AM Worship & Children's Ministry  

6:00 PM High School Youth  

27 28 

6:15 PM Soup 

Supper  

 

7:00 PM Faith 

Journey  

29 

10:00 AM Women's Bible 

Study  

4:45 PM Handbell Practice  

30 

7:00 PM Grief Group  

7:15 PM Chancel Choir  

31 

10:00 AM 

UkeStars  

1 
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